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BEFORE THE METRO COUNCIL 
 
 

FOR THE PURPOSE OF AMENDING THE FY 
2021-22 UNIFIED PLANNING WORK 
PROGRAM (UPWP) TO AMEND THE FUNDING 
AND ADD DETAIL TO THE I-5 BOONE 
BRIDGE PLANNING PROJECT 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
 

 RESOLUTION NO. 21-5215 
 
Introduced by Chief Operating Officer 
Marissa Madrigal in concurrence with 
Council President Lynn Peterson 

 
 

 WHEREAS, the Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) describes all federally-funded 
transportation planning activities for the Portland-Vancouver metropolitan area to be conducted in FY 
2021-22; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the FY 2021-22 UPWP indicates federal funding sources for transportation planning 
activities carried out by Metro, Southwest Washington Regional Transportation Council, TriMet, Oregon 
Department of Transportation (ODOT) and other local jurisdictions; and 
 
  WHEREAS, In 2019, the Oregon Legislature directed ODOT to determine the best way to widen 
and seismically retrofit the I-5 Boone Bridge over the Willamette River; and 
 

WHERAS, In March 2021, the Oregon Transportation Commission allocated $3.7M to complete 
the Planning Phase; and 
 

WHEREAS, all federally-funded transportation planning projects for the Portland-Vancouver 
metropolitan area must be included in the FY 2021-22 UPWP; now therefore, 
 
 BE IT RESOLVED that the Metro Council hereby amends the FY 2021-22 UPWP to amend the 
funding and add detail to the I-5 Boone Bridge project as shown in the attached Exhibit A. 
 
ADOPTED by the Metro Council this 20th day of January, 2022. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Lynn Peterson, Council President 

 
 
Approved as to Form: 
 
 
       
Carrie MacLaren, Metro Attorney 


